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TEACHER UNION MEETING TODAY

On Thursday 28th June the teachers from this school will be attending a NZEI Te Riu Roa 
union meeting regarding the Kua Tae Te Wā - It’s Time campaign. 

Our teaching staff are members of NZEI and legally entitled to attend this meeting. The 
teachers will be leaving school on Thursday 28th June to attend their paid union meeting which 
starts at 2pm.

Parents are encouraged to make arrangements to pick their child(ren) up from school by                          
12.50pm on Thursday 28th June. 

MUFTI DAY FUNDRAISER

Last week a whanau from Glenholme School experienced a house fire.  The whanau although 
shaken are doing ok, unfortunately they lost the house and contents.

To help support the whanau we would like to have a MUFTI DAY THURSDAY 28TH JUNE and 
ask for a gold coin donation.  All proceeds from the Mufti Day will go to the whanau.

Thursday 
28th June 

2018

Absences or Changes 
of Contact Details

Office phone number:
348-1489

or you can text on  
0212455214.

 



Principal’s Award
 

Awarded to students making exceptional effort and or achievement at school, therefore deserving of 
acknowledgement and recognition. Presented to recipients on Thursday 5th July at 10am in the 
staffroom and will be live on FaceBook at the time of the presentation.

A1 Sophie Martin for showing perseverance in her learning. Over the past few weeks Sophie has identified when she has been stuck 
in the learning pit. She has taken charge of her learning, by using strategies to get herself out of the pit, whilst demonstrating the 
learning dispositions of being a risk taker and collaborator. She has worked really hard in writing and it is fabulous to see her lovely 
smile when she achieves success. Well done Sophie. Keep it up. 

A2  Luke Nicholas for his outstanding pieces of Narrative and Procedural writing this term. Luke is including all of his Success Criteria 
to compose pieces of writing that reflect his understanding of the use of similes, metaphors, sequencing of events and a range of 
colourful adjectives.  Luke has also succeeded in reaching the curriculum level for a Year 6 writer. Awesome effort Luke.

A3 Avish Chand for consistent commitment towards being a ‘good learner’ at Glenholme School. Avish, you work incredibly hard in 
all areas of school life. Your classmates see you as a good learner because of your diligence in finishing work to your own high 
expectations. You are always willing to help others in A3 by sharing your knowledge and understanding and providing support. 
Congratulations Avish, you are a fantastic role model!
A4 Aqib Kahn for having  worked well showing that he is up for any academic challenge.  Aqib finishes all tasks in class and at home.  
He checks his success criteria and works to achieve these.  Aqib  will always ask for help and is also willing to help others. He is a 
great team player and loves learning new things.  Well done Aqib.
A5 Devin Lambert for being a  positive and motivated learner in A5. You go out of your way to help others; showing integrity for 
yourself and respect for all. In your learning you are making a huge effort to understand the learning intention and follow the success 
criteria. This is particularly evident in reading. A5 is very fortunate to have such a wonderful student as part of our learning community. 
Thank you for being so wonderful.

.



Principal’s Award
 
A6 Caleb Williams for being a fantastic learner because he tries very hard to use R.I.D.E both inside and outside of the classroom. 
He is starting to use his Learning Intention in his reading and writing, by doing this Caleb has made progress in both of these areas. 
He is now using finger spaces nearly every time he writes! Mrs Kiel is very proud of you Caleb and I love your superstar attitude you 
are displaying.  Keep up the hard work!

A7 Skylar Tiopira-Rawhiti for displaying the Glenholme School learning disposition of self-regulation.  Skylar is beginning to write by 
herself.  She is using her butterfly cards to find words she needs and writing sounds she can hear.  Skylar can say what she needs to 
do to achieve her learning intentions and move up the progressions.  Tino Pai Skylar

B1 Georgia Davies for being  a great role model for your peers in B1 and you continually demonstratie the school values in all 
aspects of your school life.  You understand the importance of the learning pit and strive to utilise all of the available strategies in your 
kete when you get stuck.  Tu Meke Georgia! 

B2 Boran Aydin for showing great commitment to his learning and knowing what successful learners do.  Well done on your 
participation during guided reading sessions and demonstrating understanding of your learning intentions.  You are a cooperative and 
valued member of B2 and Whaea Jade is proud of you, ka pai Boran! 

B3 Deejah Tahana for his diligent effort and enthusiasm in Mathematics. He taking risks with his learning and accepting challenges to 
improve his progress. Keep striving for excellence Deejah, tino pai!!

B5 Adyzia Chisnall-Karaitiana for being a focused and driven Glenholme learner. She actively listens to new learning and responses 
with grit when she faces a challenge. She successfully met all of her success criteria during a recent measurement lesson when 
learning to measure perimeter and area. Her astounding work showed that even when you get stuck in the learning pit, your learning 
dispositions will help you overcome your challenge!

B6 Shiya Scott for having  been a great learner in B6 because she asks questions if she is not sure what to do, and she works 
cheerfully  and perseveres until she has finished an activity.  Her writing and art work have been very careful and neat.  Shiya helps 
other students with their work too.  We love having you in B6, Shiya.

.



Principal’s Award
 

C6 Aleeyah Taikato-Paul for being a C6 superstar learner because she is determined and hard 
working. She has high expectations to complete her work to her best ability, demonstrating 
perseverance when learning is tricky. Aleeyah is making steady progress in Reading, Writing, and 
Mathematics, she is also striving to meet goals she has set herself in her learning. Keep working hard 
Aleeyah and believe in yourself, mauria te pono! 

C7 Brodie McMillan  for being a good learner at Glenholme School.  Brodie is achieving well in 
Reading, Writing, and Maths. He knows his Learning Intentions, and can think about what he needs to 
do next.   Brodie likes to succeed and work independently.
He listens to feedback, and uses that to help him make changes to his work so he can achieve success.
Congratulations on being a self-regulated learner Brodie.

C8 Harper van der Vlugt for self regulating your learning. Harper, you arrived at school very keen to 
learn. You strive for excellence across the curriculum areas and take control over your learning. Lately 
you have been working hard on your word fans at home, resulting in finishing all of them! It is wonderful 
to see you take on feedback and carry on this learning at home too. Keep up the wonderful work 
Harper.

C9 Willow Bryers for having made great progress in your reading. You are reading your basic words 
correctly and beginning to notice when you are making mistakes. You are able to talk about the ideas in 
your story. Keep up striving for excellence Willow you are doing very well.



Term Three Academic Achievement Discussions
We welcome parents and whanau to 

attend Academic Achievement 

Discussions on Wednesday 1st August 

3.30pm– 8pm and Thursday 2nd August 

3.30pm—8pm.

School will be closed at 3pm on Wed 1st 

August and discussions start at 3.30pm.

School will be closed at 3pm on Thurs 2nd 

August and discussions start at 3.30pm.

Appointments can now be made online by 

going to www.schoolinterviews.co.nz

Our School Event 

Code is: s4kun
Bookings are now open!

 

Simply enter the event code:  and press 
“Go”.

If you are unable to book via the 
website please phone our School 
Administration Assistant, Kylee 
Kennedy (3481489) to make your 
bookings or pop into the school office. 
Please make sure that when you phone 
or pop in that you have your child/rens’ 
teachers name and time available that 
you would like, which will assist Kylee 
when making your booking/s.
We have allowed 15 minutes for each 
Academic Achievement Discussions. 
Please do not be offended when a bell 
goes to indicate to you and the teacher 
that your appointment has  finished.



Term One Academic Achievement Discussions

 

First enter your name, your student's name, 
and your email address.

If you need to book for more than one student, 
change the “Book for x students” setting, and 
enter the other student's name.

On the next page, pick the teacher/s you want 
to meet.

Choose from the list of teachers.

Then you'll see a timetable showing when 
your chosen teacher/s are available. Simply 
click on the times that suit you.
 

 



School Uniform and Dress Code
 Compulsory School Uniform for all Year  0-6  students.  However, there are no winter  or  summer restrictions. 

The dress code has been designed to give students a wide choice of options whilst maintaining the school 
identity. 

● Parents select from the range of items available what is appropriate for their child/ren
● Compulsory School Uniform Sun Hat for all Year 0-6 students in terms 1 and 4
● Shoes, sneakers, boots, jandals or sandals are to be plain black
● Socks are to be plain black
● Girls wearing winter tights must be black
● Polypropylene or thermals (winter months) worn under the school uniform must be black
● All new enrolments must start Glenholme School in full uniform
● Students must wear regulation school uniform, non-uniform items similar in colour and style are not 

acceptable.
● Except in an emergency, students must wear correct dress code. Parents are required to write a letter of 

explanation if their child wears non-uniform clothing or footwear, stating the reason. Your child presents 
the letter to school management in the morning

● When a student comes to school with incorrect uniform and with or without a notice of explanation, they 
will be sent to the office and provided with uniform that they can borrow for the day

● Non-uniform clothing items will be removed whilst at school and must be collected by the student at the 
end of each day

● The   school   accepts   no   responsibility   for   any   non-uniform   clothing   items
● All school uniform items should be clearly named
● The only jewellery items to be worn are medic alert ID, a wrist watch or items of religious or cultural 

significance
● Hair accessories should remain minimal - colourful bows and headbands are discouraged
● Occasionally second-hand items are available via the school office. Notification for parents is posted in 

the School Newsletter
 



Notices To Parents
 Thank you to all the families who contributed to the Wacky Hair/Mufti 

Day fundraiser for the Westpac Chopper Appeal 2018 last Friday.  
We raised $564.00 for this wonderful cause.  Thank you also to 
students and whanau for getting into the spirit of the day and creating 
some magnificent hair styles.  They were outstanding!

Class Wacky Hair Day Winners

A1 Kaprice Mita

A2  Peryn Watson

A3  Jasmine Baume

A4 Lovelyan Tafuna

A5  Devin Lambert

A6  Loralie Packham 

A7  Aiyanna Kokiri

B1  Ava Cannon & Lexi Brierley

B2  Jack Abbott

B3  Joy Tafuna

B4 Toakase Napa’a and Kiara de Bruyn

B5  Zach Jeffries 

B6  Lucas Jensen

C6 Katie Smith

C7  Abigail Caba

C8 Aaliyah Onekawa

 C9  Natalie Sewell

BOP Inter-School 
Cross Country 

Championships
Date: Thursday 28th June 2018

Controller: Sport Bay of Plenty & Kaharoa 
School

Age: As at the first day of term 2 – Monday 
30th April 2018

Distances: 8yr olds – 1.5km, 9 & 10yr olds 
– 2km, 11 & 12+yr olds – 3km



Notices To Parents
School 

App/FaceBook/Website
● Glenholme School has a 

Facebook page for you to 
view any information and 
regular updates on any 
sporting and extra 
curricular events 
happening.

● Our School App is live!!
● Search for ‘Glenholme’ in 

your App Store or Play 
Store and download.

● Glenholme School has a 
website; 
www.glenholme.school.nz

● The School Newsletter 
can be accessed via these 
three platforms.

 

Leaders of Learning
Friday 6th July 2018 is Mrs Macfarlanes last 
day at Glenholme School.
The Board of Trustees is in the process of a 
Principal Appointment.
This process requires due diligence and time. 
The Board of Trustees intends to take all the 
necessary precautions to ensure the best 
person for the role is successfully appointed. 
During this time Mrs Sarah Thompson the 
Deputy Principal will be Acting Principal.
Mrs Molly Norton the current Assistant 
Principal will be Acting Deputy Principal and 
Susan Swann-Eason, Tihi-o-tonga Team 
Leader will be Acting Assistant Principal.
The Board of Trustees that the school 
community to continue to support the Leaders 
of Learning in these roles.

 

http://www.glenholme.school.nz


Coming Glenholme School Events 

Board of Trustees
 2018

Board Chairperson - Chris Allibone
Principal - Nancy Macfarlane
Staff Representative - Molly Norton

Parent Representatives:
Julie Avery
Amy Chung
Kapi Tawhai

Angie Brierley 
 

                                                                               
28th June Teacher Union Meeting

                                School closes at 12.50pm
5th July Principal Awards 10am in the   Staffroom (Thursday) 

6th July      School Assembly
Last Day of Term 2

23rd July    Term Three Starts
30th July    Spelling Bee Words & Sponsor sheets go home
2nd August BOT Meeting 6pm
3rd August Principal Awards 10am in the Staffroom
17th August Principal Awards 10am in the Staffroom
31st August Principal Awards 10am in the Staffroom
13th September  Spelling Bee Test
                     BOT Meeting 6pm
14th September  Principal Awards 10am in the Staffroom
24th - 27th Sept School Production
28th September Last Day of Term 3
15th October First Day of Term Four
22nd October Labour Day
25th October BOT Meeting 6pm
5th November School Pool Opens
12th November Life Education Caravan
15th November BOT Meeting 6pm

13th December Pukeroa and Pukehangi Team Awards 
Ceremony
14th December Achievement Card Reward Day
17th December Year 6 Leavers Ceremony
18th December Tihi-o-tonga and Whakapoungakau End 
of Year Awards Ceremony
19th December Last Day of 2018

School Closes at 12.30pm

 
 
 


